
       NEWSLETTER 
HOLY SPIRIT INFANTS ABERMAIN         16 March 2017  
Church Street, Abermain 2326      Email:  admin@abermain.catholic.edu.au 
PH: 49304361 FAX: 49304363      Web: http://www.abermain.catholic.edu.au 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
Last week we celebrated Catholic Schools Week.  Our 
school leaders represented our school at the Catholic 
Schools Week Diocesan mass at Hamilton.  

 
It was wonderful to see so many parents and friends 
attend our school community liturgy last Wednesday as 
we celebrated Catholic Schools Week here at school.  
Thank you to Mrs Rebecca Cook who organised a lovely 
liturgy for us and thank you Fr Brian Mascord who 
blessed our new classroom with the help of the Year 2 
children.  

 
Our children are extremely lucky that you have chosen to 
send them to a Catholic School where we strive high in 
areas of academic excellence, sporting achievements, 
student well-being and the spiritual formation of each 
individual.  The partnership between the school, parents 
and parish is extremely valuable and your child will have 
opportunities to develop their own values and live like 

Jesus each and every day right through to their adult 
years. 

Thank you to all the parents and teachers who pitched in 
to help at our BBQ lunch after the liturgy – your 
assistance is very much appreciated. 

 
Please note, we will be having a Staff Development Day 
on Friday 19th May.  This is a pupil free day.  The staff will 
be attending Professional Development focusing on 
Literacy. 

 

Our choir performed at the Senior Citizen’s Week, 
Abermain Hall last week.  I’m sure they brought joy to 
the hearts of their audience. 

 

 
 

Our Kindergarten enrolments have started for 2018!  
We had many families come to look at our school during 
our Open Days and they were very impressed with the 
facilities we have here at Holy Spirit.  They were also very 
impressed by the way your children were working and 
thoroughly engaged in their learning.  Well done 
children!  Please collect your enrolment package from 
our office for 2018 enrolments.  We are accepting 
enrolments for Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2. If you 
know anyone with children of school age looking for 
quality education in 2018, please let them know our 
details. 

 
Ship O Fools, a performance group employed by Hunter 
Water, came to visit us last week with a very important 
message relating to saving water. There are 8 water 
saving messages – perhaps your child can share what 

http://www.abermain.catholic.edu.au/
http://mn.catholic.edu.au/schools/region-map/all-saints/abermain-holy-spirit-infants-school


they learnt! HINT: They are found in these photos on the 
large drops of water! 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Please return your Meal Deal orders before Friday, 24th 
May so ordering can be organised.  The meal deal note 
went home a couple of weeks ago so PLEASE return them 
on time or you do run the risk of missing out!  The meal 
deal is for the last day of term and it is for fish and chips, 
choice of popper or water plus an ice block all for $5. 
Thank you to Cassie Freeman and all the volunteers in 
the canteen for such a great job this term!   

 
Our new Director of Schools, Dr Michael Slattery, and 
our Assistant Director, Mr Chris Quinn, visited our school 
on Tuesday and were suitably impressed with the 
facilities here at Abermain.  The manner in which the 

children addressed our two visitors was lovely and also 
commented on.  Congratulations children for displaying 
your manners, keep up the great work! 

 

Tomorrow (Friday 17th) Year 2P will be presenting their 
class assembly at 8.55am.  All welcome! 

 
Year 2 swimming concludes next week.  The last lesson 
is on Tuesday, 21st March.  I hope you have learnt many 
skills to keep yourselves safe in the water.  Thank you to 
all the parents and friends who came to help the children 
and support their learning. 

 
Our next tƭŀȅƎǊƻǳǇ ά[ƛǘǘƭŜ {ǇƛǊƛǘǎέ will be at 9.30am in 
our school hall on Thursday, 6th April.  All welcome!  
Please bring a piece of fruit for your child.  Your child will 
spend the majority of the time playing with other 
children, reading books etc and our guest speaker will 
arrive approx. 11am and will focus on “Sensory 
Snapshot”.  It’s free to come along, you can bring your 
friends and their children of any age. 

 
ICAS is a comprehensive educational assessment 
program made available world-wide and owned by 
University of NSW.  Here at Abermain Infants school the 
English, Maths, Spelling and Science assessments are 
made available for only Year 2 students as these 
assessments are primarily made for children in years 2-
6.  These assessments are held at school under 
supervision and paid by parents wanting their child to sit 
any or all of these subject assessments.  For more 
information please look at www.eaa.unsw.edu.au and 
look at the ICAS section.  If you would like your child to 
participate you will receive comprehensive reports on 
completion of the marking of these papers and your child 
will receive a certificate from ICAS.  Please see costs and 
due dates below, these costs are based on having 3 or 
more assessments ordered across the school.  If you are 
interested, please leave the amount required, your 
child’s name and indicate the assessment/s at the office.  
Your child’s certificate will have Holy Spirit Primary 
School on it because we are sending in a collective 
registration form to save parents money. Please have all 
names and money to the office before the end of the 
term. 

 

SUBJECT CLOSING 
DATE 

SITTING 
DATE 

COST 
(based on 3 
or more) 

Science 1st May 30th May $9.90 

Spelling 15th May 14th June $13.20 

English 22nd June 1st August $9.90 

Maths 22nd June 15th August $9.90 

 

God Bless, 

Charlene Reid 

Principal 

 

http://www.eaa.unsw.edu.au/


 
 

Religion News 
Catholic School’s week last week was a great success! 
Thank you to those families that came and helped us 
celebrate on Wednesday. Also a huge thank you to the 
volunteers from our small community to help make the 
day possible! The theme for this year was well and truly 
alive; Catholic Schools: Great Learning, great 
communities.  
 
I just wanted to take this opportunity to reflect  
upon how amazing our school and community  
really is! 
 
In the lead up to CSW, I asked myself the following  
questions. What makes Holy Spirit special? What makes 
us different? 
 
I believe there are a variety of answers to these 
questions. We have amazing support staff and without 
them we would be very lost. The day to day running of 
the school would be in ruins. They do so much work 
within the school and we thank them for their energy 
and hard work they put in.  
 
Holy Spirit also has very talented teachers and executive 
members that are dedicated and work tirelessly to help 

guide and mould your children into the beautiful little 
people they are. We love our job so very much! Our 
relationship with the wider community also makes us 
unique. Interacting with our families, local businesses, 
interagencies and taking part in local community events 
all help us grow stronger, more caring and loving. There 
are three more ‘ingredients’ that make Holy Spirit so 
special… that being our wonderful families that support 
their children and our school, our loving and smiling 
students that demonstrate such enthusiasm for school 
and learning. And finally, Jesus Christ. 

 
Everything we do at Holy Spirit Infants School 
encompasses Jesus Christ and the way in which He lived. 
I feel honoured and blessed to be part of such an 
amazing School Community, where incredible learning 

opportunities take place and such community spirit is 
alive!  
 
Events coming up… 
Monday 20th March- The Feast of Saint Joseph Prayer 
(Lead by Year 2)     
Monday 27th March- The Annunciation of the Lord (Lead 
by Year 1)     
Week 11- Holy Week liturgies 
 
Please be gentle on your loved ones and yourselves. 

God Bless,   

Bec Cook  

Relieving Religious Education Coordinator.   

 
 

CLASS NEWS! 
This week is 1K 

 
  
It has been a busy start to the year in Year 1! 

In Religion this term we have been studying parables. 
These are Bible stories told by Jesus to teach us a lesson. 
We hope you were able to see our dramatization of the 
parable of “The Great Feast” at Catholic Schools Week. 
In English we have been reading and writing about books 
written by Leigh Hobbs. Horrible Harriet is one of our 
favourite characters. In Maths we have most recently 
been learning to make equal groups and count the 
groups using skip counting, measure the area and 
recognise and make halves. In Science we have been 
learning about forces. This week we learnt about gravity 
by making a paper helicopter.  

 



We have also been learning about digital art. You can 
have a look at some of our digital art works on the 
windows of our classroom. 

These are only some of the things we have learning 
about in Year 1; it certainly has been a busy term! 

Rebecca Kearns 
Assistant Principal and Year 1 Teacher 

 
 

YǳǊǊƛ YǳǊǊƛ bƻǎǘŀƭƎƛŀ ²ŜŜƪŜƴŘ 

The Kurri Kurri Nostalgia Weekend is 25 & 26 March.  
Some of the Holy Spirit Primary students will be 
involved in the liturgy on Sunday morning (8.45am---
arrive 8.20am) at Rotary Park. 

 
Students will do actions to the reading.  Holy Spirit 
Infants students and siblings are most welcome to come 
and join in.  All children can follow the actions of the 
older students. 

 
/ǊǳƴŎƘ ŀƴŘ {ƛǇ 

Please don’t forget to send a drink bottle and a small 
amount of fruit or vegetables each day for crunch and 
sip. 

 
Iŀǘǎ 

Just a reminder regarding school hats.  All students need 
to have their school hat on at play.  If they do not have 
their hat they will be asked to play in the shade.  Hats are 
for ǎŀƭŜ ŦƻǊ Ϸмн ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻŦŦƛŎŜΦ 

 

 

tǊŜπƭƻǾŜŘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ¦ƴƛŦƻǊƳǎ 

If you would like to enquire about second hand uniforms 
available please call Kerri on 0412 264446. 

 

 

 

Awards 
Term 1 2017, Week 6 & 7 

 
Class Captains Ava Bennett, Charlie Bull, Layton 
Johnstone, Isabella Crouch, Mason Denham, Erin 
Haddock, Jylan O’Keefe, Frankie Haider, Axel 
Bailey, Mackenzie Callaway, Ainsley McDonald, 
Flynn McLennan, Isabelle Allen, Thomas Connell, 
Sebastian Farrell-Wettig, Maddison Griffith, Rain 
Dela Gente, Mia Delaney, Annabelle Bright, Bailey 
Knox 
 
Class Awards   
KM Ryder Lewis, Hannah Charker, Myah 
Palmer, Kim Foster, Ava Bennett 
KS Allie Collingwood, Lucy Connell, Ava Trow, 
Kinjal Mavji, Macey Brogan, Ava Walker 
Year 1 Rohan Freeman, Maddison Griffith, Hayden 
Hughes Sebastian Farrell-Wettig, Ricky Heard 
Talbott, Stella Walker 
1/2 Rain Dela Gente, Regan Spliet, Holly Crouch, 
Jylan O’Keefe 
Year 2 Mav Gibson, Thayn Johnstone, Brandi 
Shaw, Boston Sumner, Marcella Daoud, Damon 
Southeron 
 
Principal Awards 
Week 6 Fruit of the Spirit ς Joy  
Myah Palmer, Charlie Bull, Addison McKay, 
Maddison Griffith, Brodee Sunerton, Monique 
Wilesmith, Ella Stewart, Annabelle Bright 
Week 7 Fruit of the Spirit - Self-Control 
Hugh McLennan, Ryder Lewis, Pippa-lea Sinclair, 
Lewis Lodo, Maya Bennett, Sophie Willetts, Taylah 
Brewer-Cameron, Frankie Haider, Mila Lubinski, 
Boston Sumner 
Manners  
Ainsley McDonald, Ayden Lawrence, Brandi Shaw, 
Siena Lawrence, Peta Foster, Clayne Harper, Marlie 
Weller, Emerson Power, Audrey Haider. 
 
Gotchas 
Ava Bennett, Bonnie Sumner, Eliza Kekevski, Nylah 
Davey, Louis McKay, Charlie Bull, Flynn McLennan, 
Hugh McLennan, Isabelle Winsor OKeefe, Keenan 
Mazzitelli-Franks, Myah Palmer, Peta Foster, Ryder 
Lewis 

 

 

 

  



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Term 1 Important Dates 

Week 8 
17th March St Patrick’s Day 

Week 9 
20th March  St Joseph’s Feast Day prayer 
21st March Last Year 2 swimming 1-2pm 
21st March Harmony Day (out of uniform wear 

orange) 
25th/26th March   Kurri Kurri Nostalgia Weekend 
Liturgy on 26th March at Rotary Park, arrive 8.20am 

Week 10 
27th March Annunciation prayer 
30th March Responsible Pet Handling incursion 

Week 11 
Holy Week activities (to be advised) 

6th April Playgroup 
7th April Last Day of Term 1 
  Meal Deal Day 

 
Term 2 
Week 1 

24th April First day back for all students 
 Easter/ANZAC liturgy 
25th April ANZAC Day Public Holiday 
 ANZAC Ceremony (Details TBC) 

Week 2 
4th May Playgroup 

Week 3 
8th May Winter uniform changeover 
9th May Life Education Van visits 
 NAPLAN for Years 3 & 5 
10th May Life Education Van visits 
 NAPLAN for Years 3 & 5 
11th May NAPLAN Years 3 & 5 
Mother’s Day liturgy (TBC) 

Week 4 
19th May Pupil Free Day. Staff attending 
Making Literacy Visible, Sydney 

Week 6 
1st June Playgroup 

Week 8 
12th June Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 
15th June Father’s Day Liturgy (TBC) 

Week 9 
23rd June School Reports sent home 

Week 10 
Last Week Term 2 

Term 3 
Week 4 

9th August School Photos 

 
SPECIAL NEEDS INFORMATION DAYS 

Save the date… 
The Special Needs Working Party 
in conjunction with the CSO 
Teaching and Learning Unit is 
pleased to again be presenting 
an opportunity for parents and 
carers who have children 
enrolled in our schools with 
additional needs an opportunity 
to hear about the support 

available to them and their child in our Catholic schools. 

 

These days are to be held as follows: 

 

{¢ Wh{9tIΩ{ twLa!w¸ {/Ihh[ ¢!w99 

V Tuesday, 21 March 11.00am – 1.00pm 

 

ST JAMES PRIMARY SCHOOL KOTARA SOUTH 

V Tuesday, 28 March 11.00am – 1.00pm 

Please RSVP to….. 

Cath Garrett-Jones 

P: 4979 1303 

 
CLASS ASSEMBLIES 
Each class (class assembly) will present at various Friday 
morning assemblies in the hall to showcase their 
excellence in learning.  All parents and carers are very 
welcome to attend.  The dates are as follows for each 
class:   

Year 2:   17/3 (new date) & 11/8 

Year 1/2:  24/3 & 25/8 

Year 1:   7/4 & 8/9 

KM:   12/5 & 20/10 

KS:   26/5 & 3/11 

All other Friday morning will be our normal awards 
assembly without the class showcase. 

 
2017 School Dates 

Term 1  
Friday 7th April  Last day of term 1 
Term 2 
24thApril to 30th June 
Term 3 
17th July to 22nd September 
Term 4  
9th October to 15th December 

 

 

 

 

 



Canteen News 

Monday 20 March Wednesday 
22 March 

Friday 24 March 

Kristine Lubinski Hannah Foley Jacinda Shaw 
Michael Shaw 

Monday 27 March Wednesday  
29 March 

Friday 31 March 

Emily Castles Christine 
Hughes 

Liz Johnstone 
Mel Mazzitelli 

Monday 3 April Wednesday  
5 April 

Friday 7 April 

Ashley Pickering 
Kristen Denham 

Jade Sweetman Meal Deal Day 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 


